Town of Belmont .
Traffic Advisory Committee (TAC) QIIFEB 25 PH 2:09

Meeting Minutes
May 10, 2018

Members present: Larry Macdonald (Chair), Dana Miller (Vice Chair), Peter Curro,
Mary Gavin, Tomi Olson, Don Mercier

Ex Officio: Sargent Ben Mailhot (BPD), Glenn Clancy, Town Engineer

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:10 pm by TAC Chair Larry
Macdonald.

The business owner of Vicki Lee’s Bakery located at 105 Trapelo Road requested a
15 minute parking space on Trapelo Road near where she operates her business.

The Traffic Advisory Committee held a hearing on May 10, 2018. One other business
was represented. No one spoke against the proposal. The bakery often has to load
and unload a large volume of items and a space located in close proximity to the
store would help staff and patrons.

The Traffic Advisory Committee voted to recommend one 15 minute parking space
located as shown on the attached photo. The 15 minute space would replace the last
delineated space located closest to the intersection of Trapelo Road and Common
Street. This space is currently restricted to one hour parking.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00
pm.
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Date: May 2, 2018
To: Members — Traffic Advisory Committee
From: Glenn R, Clancy, Committee Liaison
Subject: Agenda for Meeting on Thursday, May 10, 2018 at 7:00 PM in Board of Selectmen’s

Meeting Room, Town Hall. If you cannot attend the meeting, please contact me via e-mail.

7:00 - 7:05 Minutes (March 3, 2018, April 12, 2018)

7:05-7:20 Public Hearing — Request for 15 Minute Parking Space
105 Trapelo Road (Vicki Lee’s — Vicki Lee Boyajian)

7:20 - 8:45 Belmont High School Building Committee
¢  Committee / Consultant Presentation
e  Public Comment
o TAC Comment

8:45 - 8:50 Old Business
¢ No Known Items

8:50 - 9:00 New Business
s No Known Items

9:00 Adjourn

Note: Times are tentative depending on the flow of the meeting, the time of any particular item may deviate ten to
fifteen minutes from the schedule.

Ce: Patrice Garvin, Town Administrator
Sgt Ben Mailhot, Belmont Police Department
Richard McLaughlin, Belmont Police Chief
Jay Marcotte, Director, Department of Public Works
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Matt Sullivan

The Belmont Traffic Advisory Committee will be holding a Public
Meeting to discuss a request to place a 15 Minute parking space in front
of 105 Trapelo Road:

Date: Thursday May 10, 2018
Time 7:05 PM
Place: Board of Selectmen’s Meeting Room
Town Hall- 455 Concord Avenue, Belmont MA

We look forward to you attending. Please feel free to shate this
invitation with your neighbors. Additional information is attached.
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OFFICE OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

MEMO
MEMO TO: Board of Selectmen
FROM: Glenn R. Clancy, P.E.
© Y /_f,/:f
SUBJECT: 105 Trapelo Road — 15 Minute Parking Space Request

DATE: May 14, 2018

The business owner of Vicki Lee’s Bakery located at 105 Trapelo Road requested a 15 minute
parking space on Trapelo Road near where she operates her business.

The Traffic Advisory Committee held a hearing on May 10, 2018. One other business was
represented. No one spoke against the proposal. The bakery often has to load and unload a large
volume of items and a space located in close proximity to the store would help staff and patrons.

The Traffic Advisory Committee voted to recommend one 15 minute parking space located as
shown on the attached photo. The 15 minute space would replace the last delineated space
located closest to the intersection of Trapelo Road and Common Street. This space is currently

restricted to one hour parking.

I respectfully request approval from the Board of Selectmen.
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